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Reed-Cooke Neighborhood Association
Minutes of the General Monthly Meeting
Thursday, Thursday, June 24, 2021, 7:00 pm; held by internet Zoom
Attending: Nick Roland, Fiona Clem, J.I. Swiderski, Ernest Springs, Jeff Wilkes, Steve McKevitt, and later, Peter Lyden.












     DRAFT
RCNA President Nick Roland welcomed everyone, and called the meeting to order.   
1. Minutes.  The minutes of the last General Meeting, on May 27, 2021, were reviewed and approved as amended by the members in attendance.
2. Treasurer’s Report.  * Treasurer Fiona Clem reported that RCNA has paid out $550 for Graphic Design work, and $1500 for the production of new Yard Signs and new RCNA Postcards.  * For the $5000 that remains in the RCNA COVID Relief Fund, Fiona is preparing a plan to possibly donate this remaining money to five or so appropriate local food assistance groups. This will be discussed later. 
3. President’s Report, and Outreach. 
· Nick Roland reported that the new RCNA Yard Signs are now out in use in the neighborhood.

· Discussion of Pedestrian Safety. The road traffic along 16th Street was discussed.  Fiona reported that she is working with ANC IB on the issue of traffic flow at the 16th and U St. roadway intersection.
· ANC PZT Meeting. At this meeting RCNA was part of the discussion on the possibility of local road Humps and Bump-Outs on side streets.  The city process for this was discussed.
· The issue of traffic at the 17th and Florida intersection was raised. This could possibly be studied.

· Ed Jackson Plaque. The idea of possibly re-naming BB&T plaza at 18th and Columbia to: Jackson Plaza (for Ed and Margaret). This idea will be researched.  With possibly adding a stone bench to the plaza in their memory.     

· Park Committee.  * For later in the year, the DC Arts Center and Sari Art are planning a large art display at the Line Hotel which will include Unity Park.  More info to follow.      * Unity Park’s main masonry surface is now planned to be replaced.
· Mural Painting.  The three Scooter Corrals in the neighborhood will be painted within the next few weeks.

· The RCNA Neighborhood Clean-Up is scheduled for July 10, at 10 am starting at Unity Park. Nick will send out a notice.
4. Community Concerns.
· The Mint Building.  Jay Swiderski had a question about what new establishment will be going in at this location. This needs to be checked out.
Meeting adjourned.  The next RCNA General Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, July 29, 2021, at 7:00 pm.    
Minutes by Steve McKevitt

